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Dear Parents/Carers and Governors,  

It is slightly surreal and tinged with sadness to be writing to all of you for the last time as Interim 

Head Teacher of Bellingham Middle School.  Since I arrived here in 2016 I have loved every 

(well almost!) minute of being a member of staff here.  Over that time, I have worked with 

hundreds of amazing children and many fantastic colleagues.  One key factor that has always 

played a part of the school is the tremendous community support that has been offered from 

yourselves and the people of Bellingham.  No matter how tough times have been – and they 

have been very tough at times – everyone has stuck together to help the school survive then 

thrive. I wish everyone associated with the school every single piece of success moving forward. 

We are also sad to say goodbye to Madame Davis and Mr Davis, who have both served the 

school brilliantly in their time here. We wish them both all the best in their future careers.   On 

the plus side we are delighted to be welcoming three new members of the teaching staff in the 

Summer term – Mrs Mitchell, Mrs Grey and Mr Ellison, who will fit right into the fabric of our 

amazing school. 

Finally, I would like to pass on by best wishes to Mrs Powell who will be taking over my role from 

April.  She has already met with staff, pupils and many parents.  She has shared lots of exciting 

ideas that she has planned for the future and I can confidently say that the school is in safe 

hands under her leadership. 

I hope everyone has a fantastic Easter and I will continue to be an advocate for Bellingham 

Middle School as I move to pastures new. 

Dan Ramshaw 

The greatest show on earth! 

 

  

Attendance this week: 92% 

Fra 
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 We celebrated World Book Day by participating in the nationwide Primary Stars Football Quiz.  

Many of our pupils and staff came suitably dressed as their favourite literary character. 

 

 

 

World Book Day 

Something fishy 

Year Five had a fab art lesson creating bioluminescent jelly fish with handmade scratch paper and 

carving tools. Awesome effort, they all look great! 
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Sports Leaders 

KS3 planned out games they could deliver with only select pieces of equipment, as part of their 

Sports Leader programme.  They were then instructed to coach the games to their peers.  It 

was fantastic to see the pupils take on responsibility and develop their leadership skills. 

Disability sports 

KS2 have been learning how to teach participants with sight difficulties in PE. We were hugely 

impressed by their skills and maturity. 
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STEM Challenge  

Fra 
Jack from EKO stem challenge visited us to build Lego robots.  

The children worked in teams to use their engineering skills to build the robots, maths skills to 

calculate distance and angles and computing skills to code the robots. The children really enjoyed 

this opportunity and a lot succeeded to meeting the challenges to collect pretend rubbish and 

pretend nuclear waste. 
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Creating a spectacle! 

Fra Last Wednesday we had a visit from Christina who works at The Old Glasses Shop in Bellingham. 

She talked about her career so far and how your skills can be transferable between jobs. Year 7 

and 8 learnt about how important communication, organisation, patience and quick thinking is in 

all job roles.  

Christina also shared that Careers aren’t always learnt from school or university, experience is 

important in any job as it gives you confidence in dealing with people in any job. 

We would like to thank Christina for coming into school to talk to our KS3 pupils.  

If you or anyone you know would be interested in talking to our pupils about your career please 

contact middleadmin@bellinghampartnership.uk to arrange a visit. 

Explosive science 

Fra 
Year 8 have been learning about Group 1 

elements in the periodic table, 

investigating what happens when each of 

them react with water.  Mr Ramshaw 

demonstrated the reactions of lithium, 

sodium and potassium, however was 

unable to get his hands on any rubidium 

and caesium!  Just as well when the 

pupils saw the catastrophic effects of 

these metals when added to water, in the 

videos that they watched! 
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Solving problems 

Fra Year 5 have been problem solving in maths.  They have been practicing how to think about 

tackling a problem, then talking and listening to their friends and then having a go.  Some pupils 

found it quite tricky when they didn't get the answer straight away, but with some perseverance 

they got there in the end. 

Breaking it down  

Fra 
Year 5 have also been working with the cuisenaire rods to explore equivalent fractions, 

percentages and decimals. 
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Turning Japanese! 

Some lucky year 6s enjoyed a taster day full of Japanese culture, values and language at Durham 

University! The girls tried on traditional kimonos, took part in the tea making ritual and fixed broken tiles 

with gold as they learned that Japanese culture find beauty everywhere, even in something that is 

imperfect. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ground Force 

Fra We are so grateful to the wonderful helpers and students who worked tremendously hard in our garden 

last Friday. Lots of progress was made and the students are super excited to finish the planters ready for 

the spring term planting. 
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Easter celebrations 

Thank you to everyone who contributed cakes and attended our Easter Fair.  We had fantastic prize 

winners for the Easter Cake competition and a lucky pupil won the Giant Octopus in the raffle!  We raised 

a fantastic £340 which will go towards developing our school garden. 
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Dates for your diary* 

 

Breakfast Club is available to all pupils to access.  It’s also absolutely FREE! If you 

wish for your child to attend Breakfast Club, please can you contact Mrs 

Thompson directly on 01434 220235. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School news 

Monday 15th April 2024    Start of Summer Term 1 

Friday 19th April 2024              Y6 Pre-reading test 

Tuesday 23rd April 2024    Cyber Security workshops 

Friday 3rd May 2024               Y8 HPV vaccinations 

Monday 13th May – Thursday 16th May 2024      Y6 SATS week 

Monday 20th May 2024    NFU workshops 

Friday 24th May 2024    End of Summer Term 1 

 

*More dates will be added as term progresses 

 

 

 

 


